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Building project 

We are renovating our 
building to bring it up to 

code,  Our building, for which I am 
thankful, is very old.  Every time he 
starts one thing it is like opening a 
can of worms.  His favorite phrase 
is this was not in the original 
estimate.   We need some help.  
God has blessed us with Sunny 
weather so we have been able to 
meet outside in a garden. We have 
to update the plumbing  and the 
electricity.  Any extra financial help 
would be appreciated 

Coffee Time 

I have started a coffee 
and conversation time 
everyday from 10-12 at the church.  
Some days I have no one but some 
days there are several who pass to 
practice English or just need 
someone to talk to for a while.  I 
have been able to witness to 
several policemen. 

   Youth 

 Deborah is working full-time with 
our youth,  She planned and 
executed an activity with our sister 
church in Lieu-Saint, France and a 
sister church in Namur Belgium.  
Excitement was the key with all the 
young people being together . 
Hopefully this is a start to youth 
rallies involving more french 
speaking churches. 

The Taylors to Belgium
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Camp 2022 

We had a great camp season with great weather and a 
great group of children and teens.  We were blessed with 
one saved in Junior from our church. During Teen Camp 
we saw many of our teens rededicate their lives to live for 
Jesus this year.  This year’s theme was “Thriving in 
Babylon” and Corry Meyers, missionary from Spain,  
challenged our teens to stand up and boldly live for Jesus.  
This year we added our third language group to our camp 
with a group of teens from Spain. 
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